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BACKGROUND 

During the past few years there has been a substantial increase 
in the number of incidents involving armed police officers. This 
trend is a cause of concern to police and public alike. Whenever 
such incidents occur they invariably attract a great deal of 
media attention which sometimes portrays the police action in an 
unfavourable light. 

The firearms officer is expected to erform a distasteful, 
dangerous and highly stressful duty $or the protection of 
society. These officers, in carrying out such duties, are also 
subjected to unreasonable pressures and criticisms by many 
sections of the public. Research has also demonstrated that the 
effect of a shooting incident on the officer involved can be 
traumatic and occasionally results in permanent psychological 
damage. For such a sensitive and demanding role, it is important 
that measures are adopted to select appropriate individuals. 

they vary in a great many physical and psycho ogical 
characteristics. It is in an employer's interest to select the 
best person(s) for the job, from a usual wide array of 
applicants. Psychology has been able to assist in the selection 
process by offering techniques and methodologies to improve the 
selection of ersonnel. Current procedures for the selection of 

techniques, although there has been little standardisation 
between forces on the methods employed. Partly as a consequence 
of this, there has been some concern about the value of such 
methods in this selection process. It was for these reasons that 
Bedfordshire Police Headquarters supported an investigation into 
the potential use of psychometric instruments for the selection 
of firearms officers. 
The aim of this study was to identify a way of assisting the 
development of the psychological aspects of the current selection 
procedure for firearms ap licants. It was decided that this 
criterion measure that would reliab y differentiate between 
officers . 

There are a great array of individual differences between y p l e  I 

firearms of P icers have involved the use of psychometric 

41 would be best satisfied wit R the develo ment of a job performance 

INTRODUCTION 

There are two options for developin suitable job performance 
criteria; objective measurements ani subjective measurements. 
As objective measurements were unavailable, a subjective method 
of eliciting performance criteria was needed. In this instance, 
judgemental indices were employed defined in terms of personal 
characteristics and observed job-related behaviour. The two 
rating formats (trait and behavioural) were compared for 
reliability to decide which would provide the most valid 
criterion. 

selection procedure can begin, a 
is essential. By establishing a 

ains an impression of the selector 
a success ? ul candidate should 

possess. This is achieved by means of a job analysis. 
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Job Analysis is a means of eliciting job related information. 
This study employed the Critical Incident Technique (CIT, 
Flana an, 1954) as its method of job anal sis. The CIT utilizes 
behaviour that are critical to performance. These behaviours 
reflect particularly outstanding or oor performance of a job. These incidents are elicited from "su % ject matter expertf' ( SME), 
these are usually the job incumbents, and/or supervisors and 
trainers. These individuals are used to generate a great number 
Of relevant incidents. This is done through individual and/or 
group interviews. The incidents are then edited and classified 
into job dimensions. These job dimensions represent a composite 
picture of job characteristics. 

a CO ? lection of anecdotes (i.e. inci x ents) of job-related 

The CIT is used to evaluate observable behaviour that is seen to 
be critical to 'ob success 01: failure, it involves the recording 
Of behaviour t i at has been observed. The critical incidents 
provide a direct measure of what the individual actual1 does that leads to unsuccessfully or successfully accompliszing a 
specific task. One major advantage when employing this technique 
is that there are not a rigid set of rules which predispose the 
collection of data. There are however a flexible set of 
principles which can be modified so that the technique can be 
used in different situations. 

There has been some debate as to the relative merits of the CIT. 
Empirical work has shown the information roduced to be of a high 
uality (Levine et a1 1980). The work o P Andersson and Nilsson 
71964) has shown CIT to be both reliable and valid with reference 
to its content validity (ie relevance and the reliability of the 
data collection). Schwatz and Baskett (1976), in their research 
of the taxonomies developed with the CIT, have shown the 
categories formed to be robust. Because of the delicacy of this 
research and the possible repercussions of employing a method of 
selection that is not wholly explicit, a method of job anal sis 
was needed that has been proven to be both reliable and vafid, 
it was for these reasons that the critical incident technique was 
employed. 


































